
The  Pinnacle The Presbyterian Church of Jackson Hole 

August, 2017 

Where every member is a minister! 

Jackson wins when leaders get better! 
Let’s use our influence to move mountains! 

 
Register now to attend our Global Leadership Summit, August 10th and 11th, using the code PHS17TEAM for our 
current $119 host site rate.  For assistance and questions, contact Sue Unruh at 224-623-0109 or sueunruh@gmail.com. 

https://blu178.mail.live.com/ol/
https://blu178.mail.live.com/ol/
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Dear PCJH Family, 
 
“I thank my God every time I remember you.” 
 
This past week has been an unusual yet rewarding 
week for me.  I had three weddings and two      
memorial services in  addition to a few other     
social events in the life of the church that required 
travel and evenings away from home.  My body is 
tired but my heart is full. 
 
All of the people involved in this full week are 
part of our PCJH family.  These events took me to 
the top of the gondola at Jackson Hole Mountain 
Resort and the top of the gondola at Keystone 
Mountain Resort in Colorado.  I listened and     
reflected on two amazing lives that we have lost in 
our church family and the impact they made on 
their  family, friends and community.  I was      
reminded that each day is a gift and to be generous 
and love people well. 
 
I enjoyed dinner with several other men from 
PCJH at a member’s house along Flat Creek.  I 
officiated the marriages of three different PCJH 
couples; one in a campground outside        
Breckenridge, another in the backyard of their 
house in Rafter J, and yet another in a beautiful 
aspen grove at Snake River Ranch. 
 
I also had the surreal experience of meeting a    
former Vice President of the United States at an 
event at Jackson Hole Mountain Resort.  I then 
had the opportunity to talk with he and his wife on 
a ten-minute gondola ride down from the summit 
of Rendezvous Mountain. 
 
This past week I was reminded of the incredible 
honor and privilege it is to be a pastor.  I get to 
know all of you amazing people (and your friends)  
 

 
 
 
 
and I also get to be part of some of the most       
intimate moments of people’s lives, whether it be a 
baptism, a wedding, a memorial service, a  
birthday party, a counseling session, a hospital   
visit, a social event, or simply a great conversation 
while we hike or bike together. 
 
We have so many amazing people in the life of our 
church!  We have bankers, stay-at-home moms, 
teachers, CEOs, government employees, non-profit 
leaders, students, church workers, bus drivers, 
chefs, community volunteers, small business    
owners, corporate employees, service workers,   
construction workers, medical professionals, and 
engineers. 
 
You all teach me so many valuable lessons in life.  
I learn from you as I serve you as your pastor.  I am 
blessed by your lives and the gifts, skills, and    
wisdom you have.  I am shaped by our relationship 
and our love for one another.  I am inspired by your 
resilience during tough times.  I am encouraged by 
your faith and commitment to our Lord. 
 
I just wanted to say “thank you.”  Thank you for 
the opportunity to serve you and to live life with 
you as your pastor.  It is a holy privilege to walk 
with you through joyful times as well as through 
some of your darkest hours.  Know that I lift you 
up in my prayers and I resonate with the Apostle 
Paul when he said, 
 
“I thank my God every time I remember you.  In all 
my prayers for all of you, I always pray with joy 
because of your partnership in the gospel from the 
first day until now, being confident of this, that he 
who began a good work in you will carry it on to 
completion until the day of Christ Jesus.” 

-Philippians 1:3-6 
 
  
                 With Joy and Gratitude, 
 
           Ben 



 

 
 

 
THE ANNUAL PCJH PEACH SALE  

will be taking place August 17th at 4pm  
We are always looking for new and  

returning volunteers.  
 

Please contact Kristi Steiert (krististeiert@gmail.com) if you can help 
with this much anticipated annual event for the community! We will 
need peach luggers; setup; money counters, hosts. 
 

PCJH is looking for a new Little 
Lambs Preschool Director! 

The current job description is found 
at www.pcjh.org.   For further information 
and to apply, please contact and send your 

resume to Rev. Tamara Mitchell 
at tmitchell@pcjh.org.  

                  Lagoon Trip 

PCJH is planning a Middle School Youth trip to       
Lagoon amusement and water park, just North of Salt 
Lake City. Details below. Pastor Tammy Mitchell and 
Liz Collins will be leading this trip, along with another 
adult chaperone if necessary.  
 
Monday August 7th: Depart at 6am from 
PCJH. Arrive at Lagoon for an early lunch and all day 
at the amusement and water parks. 
 
Monday Night: Stay overnight at our host site. 
 

Tuesday August 8th: Depart at 7am, return to Jackson by noon. 
 
Total Cost: $90 per participant which includes ticket for entry, travel, lodging, two breakfasts and  
Monday lunch. Students will need to supply money for Monday dinner at Lagoon, and for any other 
extra park purchases: snacks,  arcade games, etc.  
 
Please RSVP to lcollins@pcjh.org  

mailto:kristi@ponyexpressmotel.com
http://www.pcjh.org/
mailto:tmitchell@pcjh.org
mailto:lcollins@pcjh.org


 

 

 

 

 

Dear Little Lambs Families, 

It is with mixed emotions that I write you this letter. I will not be returning as the Little Lambs       
Director for the 2017-2018 school year. I will be moving to California in mid-to-late August and am 
excited for the new opportunities that moving to California will bring, but sad to leave such a loving 
and caring community at PCJH and Little Lambs. I have considered this position a blessing and a 
calling. I have loved my years teaching and being the Director of Little Lambs. It has afforded me 
the chance to get to know so many wonderful children, families, get to work alongside a wonderful 
staff and get to know and love so many PCJH church members. God surely blessed me when I 
found out about the job opening at Little Lambs in 2013. Also, being hired as the Director in 2014 
was such a great opportunity to learn and develop leadership skills. Lastly, it is not lost on me, the 
impact working in a Christian environment has increased and deepened my faith and relationship 
with Christ and for that I will be forever grateful! 

Many prayers were prayed in making this decision and I hope you will join me as I will be praying 
for whom God will provide as the new Director of Little Lambs. Also, I appreciate your prayers as 
God continues to open up the right doors for the right position and the people God will place in my 
life in California. 

In answer to any questions... I will be living in the Pasadena area and I do not have a job. What 
adult moves somewhere without a job?! I do. I actually moved to JH without a job and I truly       
believe that God blessed that step of faith and know that he is going before me and will bless me in 
this move.  I will be back in the office starting at the beginning of August and working up until my 
move,  getting things ready for the upcoming school year. Please don't hesitate to reach out with 
questions. 

Thank you again for your support, prayers, encouragement and love over the years. I consider you 
all friends and hope to keep in touch. This is not “goodbye,” but “see you soon.”  Jackson made a 
lasting and loving impression on me and left a “hole” in my heart (pun intended). 

This passage of scripture has been my prayer since making this decision and I hope you will join 
me in believing this for my move.  Isaiah 45:1-3New International Version (NIV) 

45 “This is what the Lord says to his anointed, to Cyrus, whose right hand I take hold of to 
subdue nations before him and to strip kings of their armor, to open doors before him so that 
gates will not be shut: 

2
I will go before you and will level the mountains

[a]
; I will break 

down gates of bronze and cut through bars of iron. 
3 
I will give you hidden treasures, 

riches stored in secret places, so that you may know that I am the Lord, the God of  
Israel, who summons you by name.  

 
 
Best,  Effie E. Edwards 
Little Lambs Preschool Director 

 

https://commuserui-vip.aw.active.com/click/1/298803703/d6a2106b-7e41-4d1e-947d-02bc7ce460f1/B5E1469A-D117-410A-A940-7615754CA4AA/


Dear Little Lamb Preschool Families, 
                                                                                                                                                                                                               
We want to express our deepest thanks and gratitude to Effie Edwards for the excellent leadership 
she has provided to our Little Lambs Preschool and to PCJH as a whole. Effie has consistently   
implemented a highly integrated Christian educational experience with passion, integrity and joy. 
She has been a valued staff member and partner in ministry for the past four years and she will be 
sorely missed by all of us. 

While we are saddened by this news, we are confident in God's leading in both Effie's life and in 
the life of PCJH. In our conversations with Effie, it is clear that this is a new calling on her life 
and we rejoice with her in this decision. We have been richly blessed by Effie and all that she 
brought to Little Lambs and we know, without a doubt, she will be a blessing to those with whom 
she will be working in the future. 

We will begin our search for a new Little Lambs Preschool Director immediately and we covet 
your prayers both for Effie as she takes this new step and for our church as we seek a new    
director for Little Lambs. You can be assured that Little Lambs Preschool will continue its legacy 
of excellent Christian education as God faithfully leads us into the future. We will be having a 
special goodbye reception for Effie on Sunday, August 6 after our 10:15am worship service. We 
wish her all the very best. It's been an honor to work with her. Thank you Effie. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact us 
at bpascal@pcjh.org and tmitchell@pcjh.org or give us a call at 307-734-0388. 
 
Blessings, 
Ben and Tammy, Pastors of PCJH 

 

 

 

 

https://commuserui-vip.aw.active.com/click/1/298930502/d6a2106b-7e41-4d1e-947d-02bc7ce460f1/B5E1469A-D117-410A-A940-7615754CA4AA/
https://commuserui-vip.aw.active.com/click/1/298932101/d6a2106b-7e41-4d1e-947d-02bc7ce460f1/B5E1469A-D117-410A-A940-7615754CA4AA/
tel:(307)%20734-0388


A WORD FROM PASTOR TAMMY MITCHELL 

     Keep Paddling!   I recently went on a float trip down the Snake River with friends. It was the first 
time for most of us. Our fearless captain, Dylan Wade (our children's             
coordinator) had given all of us clear instructions at the outset on the importance 
of paddling when he tells us to. Then we hit Lunch Counter, class 3 rapid. 
Somewhere in the back of my brain I remember hearing Dylan encouraging us 
to paddle but all I could see was the wall of water and all I was thinking was 
"just stay on the raft!" Paddling was the furthest thing from my mind. Well, we 
survived the rapid (much to our enjoyment) but only because of Dylan's keen 
navigational skills. 

Not to be trite, I believe that when we hit the rapids of our lives, we easily forget the bigger mission and   
purpose. We lose our orientation and somewhere in the back of our brains, we hear God's voice speaking but 
our current situation is presenting itself with such a force that it is ignored. 

I believe that our Lord God has a wonderful purpose for our lives, yes, individually, but also as a community 
of faith. In scripture the church was frequently given her purpose by Jesus: 

"Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and 
of the Holy Spirit, and teaching them to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely I am with you 
always, to the very end of the age.” MT. 28:19-20 

"But you will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes on you; and you will be my witnesses in Jerusalem, 
and in all Judea and Samaria, and to the ends of the earth.” Acts 1:8 

Again Jesus said, “Peace be with you! As the Father has sent me, I am sending you.” John 20:21 

We are not a church for ourselves, but our mission is to continually be a people sent to serve others, to share 
the good news, and to join God in God's mission. 

PCJH has a long history of keeping this at the forefront of our calling. The missions team reminds us we are 
not just on an individual journey of faith, rather we join together to intentionally respond by bringing hope 
and love to a hurting world. There are a wide variety of ways to live out our mission in this community: 

· Volunteer one Saturday at the Habitat for Humanity build. 
· Bring a dish to the Good Samaritan Mission once a month (2nd Thursday). 
· Invite a non-church friend to worship some Sunday. 
· Take a moment and pray for those who are at the women's shelter. 
· Sign up for the trip to Nicaragua with the Agros mission this fall. 
· Write a letter of encouragement to our missionaries, the Malloch's, who are serving in Central Asia. 
· Contribute time or talent to the Upward Basketball program for kids this September. 

 
These are just a few of the many ways we can help others paddle through the rough waters. A special word 
was given to a group of people, the Israelites, who were facing their own significant trials. It was an          
audacious word but one that reminded them (and us) that even when it gets tough, God will navigate us 
through. The book of Jeremiah states, "For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the Lord, “plans to 
prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future." So let's keep paddling. 

If you wish to learn more about the missions team of PCJH, please contact Katie-Chloe Stock at           
katiechloe1@gmail.com. 



                  Eclipse 
                    By Kathy Robertson 

Preparing for the eclipse lead me to thinking about a lesson God 
taught me several years ago, about, “The Nature of Light”.  It was a 
crystal clear spring day in March and as I hiked on the crust, the 
warmth of the sun was breaking through the cold temperatures from 
the night before. God’s diamonds were twinkling in the snow. You 
know what I mean, the sparkling snow crystals that cannot help but 
make you smile. It was then that I noticed, and was drawn to the 
deep shadows from the aspen trees. Each tree had sun on one side 
and shadow on the other. Isn’t that what we are like? The light of 
God’s loves on one side, and on the other our hidden, or not so     
hidden, shadows that stretch out beyond ourselves. Clearer            
revelation if the sun, or source of light is directly overhead no     
shadow is seen. 
 

I remembered John 8:12- When Jesus spoke again to the people; He said, “I am the light of the world. Whoever follows 
me will never walk in darkness, but will have the light of life.” Wow, think about that Jesus, the light of the world! As I 
marinated  further on these thoughts, I knew on a bright clear day I could see clearly. I could see the contours of the 
land. I could see clearly every step; I can clearly see the shadows. But when the light is obscured, by clouds or fog,   
driving is more difficult, skiing is definitely harder, and I cannot prepare for the bumps and unexpected obstacles, and I 
cannot see the shadows. 

The further away from God I was, or the more I allowed things into my life that blocked His light, the more darkness I 
experienced. John 15:4 “Remain in me, and I will remain in you. No branch can bear fruit by itself; it must remain in the 
vine. Neither can you bear fruit unless you remain in me.” Abide in Christ. Yes, I thought, this is good stuff. Lord, give 
me a heart to abide. I want to bask in the Light of Christ, no shadows of darkness here! 

Then the Eclipse comes, the shadow starts to drift over your life seemingly out of nowhere. For me it was the slow     
persistent creep of severe mental illness that was stealing the life of my oldest son. And just like the eclipse you cannot 
stop it. You see there is a ripple affect when an Eclipse happens. Look at the preparation our town is taking to prepare 
for the unknown ripple affect. We tried to prepare for all the scenarios, what ifs, but it is impossible. It is out of our   
control. We can only watch the shadows as they drift into darkness, without eye protection. Well Jesus is our eye       
protection, access, to God. If we do not have a relationship with Him, we will only be able to see the reflection of what 
is going on. As the shadows come and seemingly swallow up every bit of light, it is tempting to feel hopeless; feeling 
you are in complete darkness. The temperature will drop, and there can be a deafening silence, that can make you feel 
you are all alone. But, as the moon covers the sun, and as we strain to see the light in the darkness, we will be rewarded 
by seeing the corona. You see darkness cannot snuff out Light. 

Did you know the moment before and after the full eclipse, clearly visible is the diamond ring effect. I cannot help but 
smile at the reference to a sparkling jewel in such darkness. As we searched for the light in the midst of our son’s     
struggle with mental illness we were rewarded with much beauty. We learned to trust our God who is always faithful. 
He taught us to understand how much we had been forgiven; therefore we could not help but want to forgive others. He 
showed us how to love very broken people, because He has lavished such love on us. This is the place most often that 
the big lessons are learned, your priorities shift, and your perspectives change. This is the place of real growth. 

The totality of the eclipse in Jackson will last 2 minutes 15 seconds, but the total event will last 2 hrs. and 44 minutes. 
As we are experiencing the most difficult of circumstances, we are tempted to think they will last forever. But the truth 
is, it does not last forever, eternity is a long time. And Jesus promises to never leave us or forsake us. We are not alone. 

So what is your eclipse? An unexpected temptation that you did not resist, someone else’s sin that takes you down,   
cancer, loss of a job, divorce, unexpected death of a loved one, mental illness, or a natural disaster, we will all experi-
ence at least one eclipse in our lifetime. So this month when you are viewing the eclipse and you watch the changing 
light and the earth being swallowed up by darkness, remember there is a true source of all light, God Almighty, creator 
of all things. Matt 7:7 says, “ Ask and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; knock and the door will be opened 
to you.” And John 14:27 says, “Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you. I do not give to you as the world gives. Do 
not let your hearts be troubled and do not be afraid.” You can trust in that one true hope to be your light, as you walk 
through your darkest hour to the light on the other side. 



 
Adult Christian Education  

Opportunities at PCJH 
August , 2007 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday Mornings: 

"Blessed to be a Blessing: A Close-Up Look at the 
Beatitudes of Jesus" Come and examine the roots 
and context of the Beatitudes and how we can un-
cover the contemporary implications of these pow-
erful words and find fresh understanding and in-
sights to enrich our faith. Sundays @ 9:00AM. 
Led by Rev. Tamara Mitchell 

 
Bible Studies for All! 

We invite anyone interested to continue to grow in 
faith as we explore the scriptures together and 
learn how to apply God's life-giving Word to our 
lives. 

Women's Bible Study 

Wednesdays, 12noon-1:00PM in the Matthew 
Room. Discussions are on the upcoming sermon 
text. Led by Pastor Ben Pascal. 

Men's Lunch Bible Study 

Thursdays, 12noon-1:00PM in the Community 
Room at Jackson Whole Grocers. Discussions are 
on the upcoming sermon text. Led by Pastor Ben 
Pascal. 

Men's Morning Bible Study 

Saturdays, 8:00AM-9:00AM, in the Youth Room. 
Discussions are varied. Led by Ron Stevens. 
 
 
 

Please let us know if 
your family has     
welcomed a new baby 
into your life. We 
would love to share in 
your celebration by 
placing a rose on our 
Sunday Worship Table 
and announcing the 
news in our Sunday 
bulletin.  

Paul and Terri Hayden have bought a home in 
Sheridan, Wyoming. Their permanent mailing 
address is now:  75 Hillcrest Court, Sheridan, 
WY  82801.  

Kay Northup's temporary mailing address for 
cards or notes is: c/o Leslie Goodyear, PO Box 
1596, Wilson, WY  83014. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our church was privileged to hold the           
Celebration of Life services in July for:  

 
Rev Barbara Auge  10/29/1952 - 12/26/2016 
George Northup  May 20/1940 - 07/13/2017 

 
Thank you Barbara and George for sharing so 
much of yourselves with us.  

John 14:2  "In my Father's house there are 
many rooms; if it were not so, I would have 
told you. I am going there to prepare a place 
for you" 



           Music Corner 

                  A Breath of Fresh Air 
 
Before working at PCJH, I taught in schools for 10 years, and I    
often quipped that my favorite part of teaching was summer         
vacation. Despite the obvious joke, I actually do believe summer 
break is an essential part of education and, more generally, personal 
and collective growth.  Summer is a time for rest and relaxation,  
adventure and travel, reconnection with friends and family and    
ourselves. It’s a time to take a deep breath, remember who we are, 
and recharge as we look toward the next leg of our journey. 

This is surely true in our church family. The natural change of pace is invigorating as our              
congregation welcomes back summer residents and many of us head out on exciting excursions in 
our beautiful backyard. While the choir takes a much-deserved break, I get to explore new territory 
musically as well. It was in this same spirit of openness and vitality that I organized the recent     
worship night with our friends from Tribe and First Baptist Churches. We hope to keep that vibe   
going with our Open Mic Night, and also as we open our doors to the broader community for the 
Global Leadership Summit and the Neighborhood Block Party. The Presbyterian Church of Jackson 
Hole is teaming with a sense of adventure; there’s a twinkle in our eyes as we celebrate the new life 
we have in our Lord, who we know can do immeasurably more than we could ever ask or imagine 
(Ephesians 3:20). 

Singing last Sunday, I was moved by one of our worship songs as my lips formed the words: “It’s 
Your breath in our lungs, so we pour out our praise, we pour out our praise!” Of  course – how could 
we respond any other way to the amazing gift of the Holy Spirit within us? So as we breathe deeply 
of the fresh air of summer, let’s remember the One who gave us that breath, and may our collective 
exhale carry a song of  joyous praise, glorifying God in our families, our community, and beyond. 

- Kenny Hadden, Worship Coordinator 

       EXTERIOR STAINING   

 

A HUGE THANK YOU to all who participated in the       
exterior building stain Saturdays during the month of   
July.  Your time has saved PCJH thousands of dollars 
which we can now use to further our missions here at the 
church. You are very much appreciated. 

Please contact Peter Keenan 
at keenanprk@gmail.com  

if you would like to help finish up this fall. 
 

“Each one should use whatever gift he has received to serve others, faithfully        
administering God’s grace in its various forms.”  1 Peter 4:10 

 

mailto:keenanprk@gmail.com
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GET TO KNOW US 
 

 
Pastoral Staff 

Rev. Ben Pascal    bpascal@pcjh.org 
Senior Pastor  x 101 
 
Rev. Tammy Mitchell tlmitchell@pcjh.org 
Associate Pastor  x 104 
 

Office Staff 

Cindy Dahlin    cdahlin@pcjh.org 
Church Administrator  x109 
      
Pam Flores     pflores@pcjh.org 
Office Assistant x107 
 
Liz Collins     lcollins@pcjh.org 
Interim Communications Coordinator              x0 
 

Program Staff 

 
Kenny Hadden       music@pcjh.org 
Worship Coordinator                                                x123 
 
Bob Snider, Pianist 
 
Effie Edwards    eedwards@pcjh.org 
Little Lambs Director & Teacher                            x111 
 
Liz Collins     lcollins@pcjh.org 
Interm Youth Coordinator              x0 
 
Dylan Wade        dwade@pcjh.org 
Children’s Ministry Coordinator  x103 
 

Ruling Elders 
 

Ruling Elders are the spiritual leaders of the church. 
Session meetings are the third Tuesday of every month at 5:30pm. 

 
Class of 2017 2018   2019 
 
Patty McDonald* Pat Wright Alan Lund* 
Personnel  Stewardship  Finance  
 
Katie-Chloe Stock  Barb Andrews  Barbara Carlsberg 
Missions  Youth Ministry  Worship 
 
Ken Blount   Peter Keenan  Meg Womack 
Clerk of Session Buildings & Grounds  Congregational Life 
 
Kerry Murphy  Warren VanGenderen Aaron Nydam 
Nominating/Member Adult Ministries Children’s Ministry 
Assimilation      

Deacons 
 

Deacons provide the ministry of compassion 
and service for those in need. 

 
Class of 2017 2018 2019 
 
Nancy Brumsted  Jen Baki Liz Jorgenson 
Jackie Montgomery  Dylan Wade Annie Mueller 
Carol Poole  Paula Jorgenson Marge McCallister 
Sandra Zender  Erin Rosenberg Tom Deltz 
Karen Brennan* (Moderator) Deb Keenan Dorothy Neckels 
Joanie Shipman*  Yvonne Henze* Alicia Neathery 
Julie Whitlock*  Tena Webb* Susan Hawkins 
Randy & Robyn Reedy* Barb Huhn* Kenlyn Long* 
   
*serving second term 
  

Facilities 
Our facilities are available to rent for meetings, events, etc.  
Please contact Cindy Dahlin for details, cdahlin@pcjh.org. 

August Birthdays 2017 
August 2  
Vickie Jones 
William Schoen 
Bobbi Thomasma 
August 4  
Ron Miller 
Paul Scott 
Jack Swann 
August 5  
Bob Lewis 
Dan Matzke 
August 6  
Jeff Huot 
August 7  
Mel Orchard 
August 8  
Carla Herman 
August 9  
Eric VanGenderen 
Lance Windey 
August 10  
Ed Cheramy 
Marilyn Heck 
August 11  
Rev Ben Pascal 
August 12  
Cisco Oldani 
Joanie Shipman 
Nancy Stockhouse 
August 13  
Mike Blazek 
August 14  
Kay Northup 
August 15  
Erin Abel 
Juli Winters 
Matt Coyne 
August 16  
Amanda Pinkerton 
August 17  
Dave Dunlap 
Claudia Gillette 
Phil Stevenson 
Ray Womack 
August 19  
Sue Unruh 
August 20   
Bill Dillon 
Randy Reedy 
Jim Stockhouse 
August 22  
Kristi Steiert 
August 23  
Karen Terra 
August 24  
Bill Blackwell 
August 25  
Marcia Taylor 
August 26  
Joy Steiner 
August 27  
Michael Schrotz 
August 29  
Larry Jorgenson 
August 30  
Kenlyn Long 
Sue Myers 

AUGUST, 2017 
ANNIVERSARIES  

 
August 1 
Alex & Macye Maher 
16 years  
August 2 
Jeff & Julie Huot 
43 years   
Eric & Julie Winthers 
9 years   
August 3 
Rick & Sue Unruh 
37 years  
August 5 
Jack & Lisle Hooper 
56 years  
August 6 
Ken & Cathy Blount 
23 years 
Alan & Nancy Brumsted 
40 years     
Brian & Maddy Remlinger 
12 years   
August 7 
Keith & Marcy McDonald 
69 years   
August 8 
Paul & Jean Bruun 
8 years   
August 9 
Ed & Jane Lavino 
31 years   
August 10 
Will & Laura Soltau 
4 years  
August 11 
Bob & Sherry Poinsett 
34 years   
August 12   
Dan & Julie Matzke 
45 years   
August 14 
Mark & Natalie Lyon 
7 years  
August 17 
Bill & Karen Fox 
32 years 
Jim & Jessica Miller 
4 years  
August 19 
Bryan & Tina Korpi 
16 years  
August 21    
    & Ashleigh Walker 
12 years  
August 24 
Bill & Kenlyn Long 
37 years 
August 25 
Glenn & Monica Jansen 
43 years  
Katie & Mack Mendenhall 
10 years   
August 29 
Warren & Martha VanGenderen 
58 years 
August 31 
Ken & Caroline Taylor 
49 years  
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